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1. The Applicants representative have identified that “it was determined by the ZBA that a height 

variance is not required and that the Planning Board has jurisdiction as part of the Overlay District 
Regulations Section 185-48B, a note to this effect is included under the Bulk Table”.  The Senior 
Citizen Housing is not an Overlay Zone and is a use subject to Site Plan review.  D #14 in the B Zoning 
District Bulk Table.   
 

2. Section 185-48B identifies “Gross Density - The Town Board, upon recommendation of the Planning 
Board, may authorize the Planning Board to modify those sections of this chapter relative to lot 
dimensions, building setbacks and density in the further subdivision or site plan of properties when 
necessary to comply with the provisions in this section.”  Based on the Applicants response it would 
appear that the Town Board would have to grant the height variance. 

 
3. The Applicants response to our previous comment regarding building size identifies a note has been 

added to the Bulk Table that indicates a variance will be required for the maximum size of both the 
proposed one and two bedroom units.  It is unclear if the Applicants sought the variance from the 
Zoning Board of Appeals for dwelling size.   

 
4. The Applicants have prepared an outline of the expanded Part 3 EAF to be provided.  The Applicants 

are proposing to provide additional studies for the Planning Board SEQRA analysis.  The Planning 
Board may wish to provide direction to the Applicant regarding the expanded EAF.  The Planning 
Board can provide the Applicant the ability to submit the reports as an expanded EAF or consider 
the potential impacts as part of a Draft Environmental Impact Statement. 

 
5. The Applicants have identified they will solicit comments from the Jurisdictional Emergency Services.  

Access to the rear of the very large multi story structures is limited based on the current plan.  Fire 
Department access to the rear of the structures may be restricted especially during winter snow 
cover. 

 
6. Status of the Wetland Delineation for wetlands located across Route 52 should be discussed. 
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7. Ken Wersted’s review of the traffic impacts is ongoing. 
 

8. Previous comment requested the Applicant provide the Planning Board with the market analysis 
submitted to the Town Board.  Comment response identifies that this information was submitted to 
the Town Board.   

 
9. The items in Section 185-48D (1-5) continue to be required for the project.  The Applicant’s 

representative have asked these be deferred to a later point in the approval process. 
 

10. Dominic Cordisco’s comments regarding the lot setback line depicted along the southern property 
lines adjoining Route 84 Realty, LLC.  This lot, Lot 2 has a setback identified as a side yard setback, 
while the corner lot may have two front yards and one rear yard setback. 

 
11. Proposed Lot #1 appears to have a proposed canopy extending into the front yard setback for Route 

52. 
 

12. A City of Newburgh Sewer Flow Acceptance Letter will be required. 
 

13. Orange County Planning referral will be required. 
 

14. Stormwater Management Plan and Report should be submitted with future submissions. 
 

15. Further review will be undertaken once detailed Design Plans have been prepared. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 
 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 
































